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Greetings from

The President’s Corner
Another year is coming to an end 

at our Cumberland Riflemen. The 
leagues, matches, and other sched-
uled events at the range have come 
to an end. These events were very 
successful despite the many days of 
inclement weather during the sum-
mer months. 

I would like to thank the board 
members who, throughout the 
year, have put in hundreds of hours 
without compensation. They do this 
to make sure the range continues to 
operate in a safe manner, and made 
numerous repairs as needed on the 

ranges. I would also like to acknowledge the members who have helped out 
on the ranges during the year.

As you may well know, inflation has taken a toll on many businesses 
and households throughout the country. It has taken a substantial toll on 
Cumberland Riflemen. The cost to operate the range continues to increase, 
as taxes, insurance, and materials to 
maintain the ranges have all in-
creased. With the help of our board 
members, and other members, we 
were able to maintain our current 
dues cost without an increase for 
another year.

We have opened the former metal 
target Handgun Range, located 
next to the Practical Range, for the 
shooting of conventional handguns 
on paper targets only.

New target frames were made for 
the Plinking and Handgun Ranges. 
A concrete pad and covered shoot-
ing area were also constructed at the 
Plinking Range.

The camera systems on the ranges 
were upgraded as was the electronic 
gate system. Both systems were many years old and in need of upgrade.

This year we have had, unfortunately, an increasing number of rule viola-
tions on the range by members and their guests. These rules are in place for 
the safety of all members. It is the responsibility of all members to be well 
versed on the rules which are located on our website. 

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday season.

Jim McGarry
President, CRI

The new Plinking Range cover in the begin-
ning stages.

The new Plinking Range cover, almost 
ready for use!
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Our advertisers do a great, and 
maybe even brave, service for us. 
Considering the political climate in 
NJ, some of these are non-firearm 
related businesses standing for, and 
with, a firearms organization. An 
admirable position.

We have some very loyal adver-
tisers, and a number who have 
fallen by the wayside. The latter 
group concerns me. I don’t receive 
enough feedback to know if they’ve 
been pressured, if they simply lost 
interest, if payment was just over-
looked, or if the money involved 
is just not paying off for them. The 
last possibility is something we can 
remedy. I would certainly like to 
encourage our membership to look 
into using the services provided. 

To make things a bit easier, I’ve 
compiled an easy access list, in two 
parts. The first group represents 
those who currently advertise with 
us. The second group lists those 
who have most recently dropped 
out. Even if you already use one 
of these services, please let them 
know you are from Cumberland 
Riflemen!!

Bob’s Little Sport Shop —  
www.bobslittlesportshop.com We 
all know Bob’s, and how he is in-
volved well beyond the gun com-
munity. Visit them in Glassboro. 
(856) 881-7575  
sales@bobslittlesportshop.com

Butch’s Gun World —  
www.butchgunsworld.com Butch’s 
Gun has moved to a new location, 
2057 West Landis Ave, Vineland, in 

a nicely set up shop, just west of the 
new Wawa at Mill Rd. and Landis 
Ave. info@butchgunsworld.com 
(856) 322-2329

Jersey Small Arms Gunsmithing 
— www.JTJersey.com Have a gun 
problem ? Contact John and get the 
remedy started! JTorelli3@comcast.
net (856) 825-5766

Kennedy Concrete —  
ttower@advantagenj.com Who 
doesn’t need some concrete now 
and then?!? Right here in Vineland. 
(856) 692-8650

Mainiero’s — Appliances and 
much more! www.mainieros.com 
They’ve been there LONG be-
fore any of us were alive, or even 
thought about! Give them a “shout”. 
mainierosinc@comcast.net 
(856) 692-7900

Medical Alliance of Southern 
New Jersey — www.masnj.net We 
have a doctor “in the house”, with a 
wide range of personalized health 
care. (856) 462-6250

Millville Chiropractic —  
www.millvillechiropracticcenter.
com Our hometown center with 
“Comprehensive Chiropractic 
Care in a Friendly, Relaxing Atmo-
sphere.” (856) 327-0320

Smith & Jackson Military 
Antiques and Firearms, LLC — 
Shelly1958@comcast.net Tucked 
away on the grounds of the Mill-
ville Airport, hides a full service 
shop that is candy to a history buff 
or a gun guy’s eyes! An amazing 
place. (856) 300-5288

Starline Brass —  
www.starlinebrass.com Well known 
company who began advertising 
with us because of our black pow-
der cartridge shooters, however, 
they manufacture all forms of brass 
and some hard-to-get stuff. Check 
them out! (800) 280-6660

The following are those who have 
recently decided, for one reason or 
another, to cease advertising. They 
may appreciate our business.
­Killough Shooting Sports — 

www.killoughshootingsports.com 
Originally with us to service the 
.22 Rimfire competition needs, 
Killough offers a wide variety of 
shooting accessories and supplies. 
support@killoughshootingsorts.
com (325) 754-5771

Mazzeo Detective Agency — 
A local guy and long time loyal. 
mazzeopvtdet@comcast.net 
(609) 476-0226

VFW Brigantine Memorial Post 
6964 — If you’re looking for a ven-
ue, give them a call. (609) 266-9813

Tahiti Inn — www.tahitiinn.
com Located right in Ocean City, 
a “Tropical Paradise at the Jersey 
Shore” (609) 399-0130

Jim’s Lunch — At 105 East Main, 
a Millville institution since 1923, 
and a Mike Trout favorite. www.
Facebook.com/MillvilleNJ 
(856) 327-1299

Rob McKenzie
Editor

The Editor’s Pen
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It has been a long time coming, 
but the Cumberland Riflemen 
Range Complex now has a group of 
members who have been trained as 
Range Safety Officers for our com-
plex.

When you became a member of 
the Cumberland Riflemen you were 
told that, in a sense, we were all 
Range Safety Officers, thus we were 
responsible for policing ourselves 
while at the range. Unfortunately, 
we have reached the point where 
members have been involved in 
numerous infractions on the differ-
ent ranges, some minor and others 
of a more serious nature. Therefore, 
we now have eleven Range Safety 
Officers that could be patrolling 
the facility at any given time. For 
the most part you might see one 
to three RSO’s at any given time. We can be seen in 
plain clothes, or we could possibly be seen in fluo-
rescent safety vests and hats, as seen in the photos. If 
the individual identifies him or herself as a Range 
Safety Officer, they should be shown the respect they 
deserve as an officer of the club.

The reason for instituting an RSO Program is to 
continue our safety record on the Cumberland Rifle-
men Range Complex. We cannot afford any infractions 
that could possibly close our range down, or affect our 
Liability Insurance Coverage. One mistake can ruin it 
for our total membership.

Over a month ago, we put up safety signs on all the 
ranges, the gate, and in the latrine, stating that you 
can be inspected at any given time for any possible 
infractions. Actions following any infraction could 
range from a simple discussion, for a simple violation, 
to suspension or even termination, as warranted, for a 
major violation.

We are not trying to become a nuisance to our mem-
bership, but we must follow all the updated rules and 
regulations of Cumberland Riflemen. You are required 
to read these updated Rules and Regulations and fol-
low them closely. Those updated Rules and Regulations 
can be found on our new website at:

cumberlandriflemen.org.
Thanking you,

John Patten
Cumberland Riflemen
Executive Officer

114 Cedar Ave., Clayton, NJ 08312
Cell: 609-970-1546
Email: songmangler52@gmail.com

For the best deals  
on Appliances, 

Vacuums, Parts Service, 
and Accessories

1888 So. Delsea Drive, Vineland, NJ

856-692-7900
Serving South Jersey Since 1908!

Monday to Saturday 9-5:30

www.Mainieros.com
3-½% Sales Tax — Free Local Delivery

Range Safety

You’ll occasionally see our well outfitted Range Safety Officers.
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Tuesday Night High
Power League

Throughout the course of the sea-
son, we had 12 shooters participate 
in the rifle league. 

This program is a tremendous 
way to learn to shoot in situations 
that may, someday, arise when you 
least expect. From that snap shot on 
the hunting field, when you don’t 
have the time to build a shooting 
bench or seat, and adjust the legs 
on the bipod or get the sandbag just 
right, to an emergency situation, 
where you take a rifle to a gunfight, 
this is where you learn those skills.

If you can’t shoot accurately 
standing, sitting, or prone, you re-
ally need to hone those skills. One 
fellow member once told me shoot-
ing had become boring. You put 
the rifle on a rest, set the crosshairs 
over the target, pull the trigger, and 
the round hits where you aimed. 
Big deal, he said, no longer seeing 
a challenge. If you only fire from a 
sandbag or a $1,200 rest, you may 
put them all in the same square 
inch, and I think you may be an 
excellent engineer, but are you a 

shooter?
I talk to nu-

merous guys at 
the range, and 
many tell me 
they’ll come out 
on Tuesdays once 
they improve 
their skills and are 
“ready”. Well, in 
most cases you’ll 

never be “ready”, because of the fear 
of not being as good as the others 
or embarrassing yourself in front 
of them. In the meantime, you’re 
missing out on time which would 
have been spent really accelerating 
your skills by watching and learn-
ing from those same “intimidating” 
shooters.

I also understand that some of 
us can’t easily get into and out of a 
sitting or prone position. So what, 
just don’t shoot that way then!! We 
accommodate everyone and every 
kind of rifle. This is the best place 
for an AR, M-1, or M-1A guy to 
practice and excel. 

Shooters did post some impres-
sive scores over the season. Lee 
Nugent fired a 200-12x from the 
200 yard rapid sitting position, 
and Rob McKenzie shot a 200-13x 
at the 300 yard rapid prone. Joe 
Burkel posted the highest season 
long averages in sitting and the 
600 yard prone. By the way, Joe 
Burkel is the reason why so many 
of us are successful shooters 
across the course. Mike Flayville 
and Doug Neder ran closely as 
Most Improved, and new shooter 
Josh Sbrana showed signs of great 
things to come.

Twelve shooters from a member-
ship of over 1,200 is a poor show-
ing. Come on out, you won’t be 
disappointed or feel embarrassed. 
(We only mess with the guys who 
have been coming out for a while, 
I promise !) If you have a question, 
or want more information, my 
e-mail is below.

Oh yeah, don’t forget the end-of-
season pizza party. We will save the 
good natured ribbing until then! 

Rob McKenzie
Default Chairman, Rifle League
rmm6.5x55@comcast.net

Gearing up for Tuesday High Power League, and just got this brand new scope. However, I 
have some doubts.  It had catchy advertising and flashy packaging, and the user’s manual is 
simply bizarre.  I still think it’s just a beer bottle.
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1206 West Sherman Ave., Bldg. 1
Vineland, NJ 08360

https://www.masnj.net/

856.462.6250

Innovative Modern Medical Care.
With Dedicated Old Fashioned Values.

The Pistol Report
By the time you are reading this 

our Bullseye season will have come 
to an end, and the pizza has already 
been distributed around our waist 
line (otherwise known as tactical 
girth). I have to say, our 2023 sea-
son was very impressive. First and 
foremost, we had a great time. We 
were delighted to have introduced 
the sport to a few new shooters, 
and last year’s newbies are improv-
ing in leaps and bounds. We really 
have a great bunch of league mem-
bers, and it’s been very satisfying to 
see the rise in everyone’s skill and 
confidence level.

 In an attempt to raise the bar just 
a tad, (or at least make it a little 
more interesting) we did something 
new this year. We ran some small, 
sanctioned matches so that our 
entire league had the opportunity 
to earn an NRA Classification card. 
It was just a small perk, but every-
one seemed to enjoy the next level 
of competition. A few even took 
it a step further and competed in 
the NJ Outdoor Championships at 

the Square Circle. A couple have 
already received their classification 
cards and hopefully the rest will be 
coming soon.

 Our resident superstar, Tim 
Furey, took top honors at the Citi-
zens’ Rifle and Revolver Club NRA 
Registered Outdoor 2700, with 

an aggregate of 2525-68x. He also 
competed in the week long Na-
tional CMP Pistol Matches held at 
Camp Perry, Ohio. Great job, Tim!

LEAGUE AWARDS 
 Again, new this year, we could 

Continued on page 6

The firing line during the Wednesday Evening Pistol League.  Those targets jump around 
less and less every week!
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The Pistol Report
Continued from page 5

have pointed out that Tim shot the 
high score this year with an 864, or 
that Gabe had the best attendance, 
and Ed had the high score in the 
marksman class. We also could 
have used some complicated math 
equations to figure out who was the 
most improved. We didn’t. The fact 
is that everyone improved. So, this 
year we are honoring a few peo-
ple with what we think are some 
well-earned & deserved awards. 
First is Bob G. Bob rushes directly 
from work every Wednesday night 
in his work clothes. Therefore, the 
Best Dressed award goes to Bob for 
showing up in a suit and tie every 
week. Our next award is a shared 

award. Every week, through 
my headset as I call the match, 
I can hear this constant buzz 
coming from the far right of 

the line. It’s a wonder they can hear 
the range commands. The Chatty 
Cathy award goes to Pauline F. & 
Kathy L. The only time they are 
quiet is when they are squeezing 
the trigger. We need to separate 
these two next year. In the shooting 
sports we have something called 
Excellence in Competition. For this 
award we would like to recognize 
Scott. One evening, as the other 
shooters were finishing their slow 
fire string, I looked down the line. 
Scott had finished his string and 
was standing at the bench reading a 
book. I’d like to tell you that it was a 
book about how to become a better 
shot. The truth of the matter is, I 
think it was a romance novel. SO! 
This year the Excellence in Read-
ing award goes to Scott R.

Top honors this year goes to … 
drum roll, please … EVERYONE! 
Everyone was a winner this year, as 
we ordered Pistol League shirts for 
everyone that shot at least 5 weeks. 
Congratulations to everyone and 
we hope you like your new shirts.

Remember, you don’t need to be 
a range member to participate in 
the league. If you know anyone that 

might be interested in testing or 
improving their pistol skills, bring 
them out to join us. You can start 
with almost any .22 pistol. You will 
get all the help you want, and we’ll 
tell you everything we know … 
about shooting that is. I promise 
you that if you master the basic 
skills of Bullseye shooting, it will 
improve your shooting across the 
board. In a world of rising costs we 
are still just 2 bucks a night, and at 
the end of the year you get an invite 
to a pizza party. Who knows what 
award we can cook up for you!

So, here’s looking to 2024! For 
those of you that don’t shoot in the 
cold and snow … don’t forget to 
dry fire over the winter It will pay 
off when we start up again.

Our 2024 Pistol league will start 
as soon as the weather breaks. Keep 
an eye on the range event calen-
dar for the exact date. We start at 
6:00 PM sharp every Wednesday 
night. As you can see, we shoot in 
a relaxed, no pressure atmosphere. 
However … SAFE FIREARM 
HANDLING WILL BE STRICTLY 
ENFORCED AT ALL TIMES. We 
have zero tolerance for the mishan-
dling of firearms.

Remember: IT ISN’T A RIGHT 
IF SOMEONE CAN TAKE IT 
AWAY FROM YOU!

Gabe DiTomasso
Pistol Chairman

The Chatty, Pistol Packin’, Cathy Awards!

The Excellence in Reading Pistol League 
Award!

The Pistol League’s Best Dressed Award! 
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Smith & Jackson Military 
Antiques & Firearms, LLC

I Want to Buy 
Your Guns & 

Military Items!
Buying single items or  

entire collections!

Paying cash for the following American, German or 
Japanese war souvenirs:

Badges • Bayonets • Clothing • Documents • Equipment 
• Firearms • Flags • Hats • Helmets • Knives • Medals • 

Optics • Patches • Photos • Swords • Toys • Uniforms, etc.

Anything military related is of interest!

Business: 856-300-5288
Cell: 609-204-9734
Email: Shelly1958@comcast.net
21 Peterson Street, Millville, NJ 08332
Federal and State Licensed Firearms Dealer
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I will come 
to you!

CMP 2023 Season Report
Let me start by saying that it was another good season, 

shooting with good friends, a couple new friends, and a 
couple of new range records set this year. We had some ju-
niors from the Central Jersey range shoot with us in a few 
matches, and I must say they performed very well for their 
limited experience! We also had a couple of the “new-ish” 
Tuesday Night League shooters make a couple of matches, 
and they also did very well. 

Now, however, comes the bad news. There has been a 
downward trend in match attendance the past 3-4 years, 
that is also being seen nationwide, but it is really hurting 
our range as we don’t have a lot of high-power shooters 
here in NJ. We rely on out-of-state shooters to bolster our 
numbers, and the problem with that is they are dropping 
off also. I can only assume it is a combination of NJ state 
laws that are scaring shooters off, the price and availabil-
ity of ammo and components, and the price of gas, tolls, 
food etc. Now, more than ever, we need more of our CRI 
members to become involved in our sport to keep it alive. Lee Nugent’s first big win! Congratulations!!  First place in the 

New Jersey Governor’s Ten Match. (Sadly, the Governor was 
not present to award the trophy.)Continued on page 9

The Iron-Man Trophy went to winner Joe Burkel, for the second 
year in a row.  Also placing were, standing, left to right, Kevin 
Tunney, Joe, Jim Jenkins.  Kneeling, Dave Lange, left, and Rob 
McKenzie. 
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100% AMERICAN MADE & OWNED

Starline’s new line of high quality rifle 
brass hits the mark, every time, so you 
can too. Superior quality brass at the 
best possible price— Starline’s rifle 
brass is a Value that Holds True.  

PURCHASE FROM YOUR FAVORITE RELOADING 
SUPPLIER OR ORDER FACTORY DIRECT.

 STARLINEBRASS.COM  |  1 (800) 280-6660
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Elections of  
Board Members  
for 2024

Nominations for following two 
executive board positions will be 
open for two weeks from the date 
the newsletter is posted on the 
CRI web-site, www.cumberlan-
driflemen.org

The current board members, 
holding those two positions, 
have requested that they contin-
ue serving on the board in their 
current capacity:

	� President — Jim McGarry
	� Secretary — Tom Wnorowski

Any additional nominations 
by the membership for these two 
positions should be sent by email 
to the board Vice President, 
Chris Belles at:

belles189@yahoo.com
All board nominees must be a 

current member, in good stand-
ing, for a minimum of one year.

We sleep soundly 
in our beds because 
rough men stand 
ready in the night 
to visit violence on 
those who would do 
us harm.

CMP 2023 Season Report
Continued from page 7

We offer guidance, coaching, and 
even lend new guys equipment to 
get started. So come on out and 
give it a try!

Highlights of 2023 season: 
Match winners for our Across-

the-Course Matches were, in May, 
Ron Siliani. June, July, Aug., and 
Sep. all went to Lenny Kurtich. 
The High-power State Champion-
ship went to Tom Foster, posting a 
783-29x. The Oc.t winner was Ron 
Siliani again.

GSV highlights were few as at-
tendance was poor to say the least. 
Lee Nugent set a new range record 
in the Modern Military Unlimited 
category with a 295-15x, and Don 
Zubritsky took third in the M1 
Garand Championship. All other 
awards in the Championship went 
to out-of-state shooters.

Excellence in Competition high-
lights were all earned by Lee Nu-
gent, gathering 6 points towards 
Distinguished Rifleman in the June 
EIC, and earning another 6 points 
in October. Lee also set a new range 

record for the rapid sitting position, 
with a 100-7x. That is outstanding!

Joe Burkel won the Iron-man 
Match with a 479-14x. Pretty good 
score with iron sights if I do say so 
myself, LOL.

The Governor’s Ten Match was 
won by Lee Nugent with a fine 292-
5x. Rob McKenzie took second and 
Joe Burkel third.

This year Cumberland Riflemen 
fielded a team in the Tri-County 
League, with members Joe Burkel 
(Team Captain), and shooters Rob 
McKenzie, Lee Nugent, Kevin 
Tunney and Al Lihou. The league 
shoots exclusively at 100 yds, using 
the High-Power course of fire. 
There are currently three teams 
in the league, and we shoot two 
matches at each range using a 4 
man team. If a team has 5 shooters 
they count the high 4 scores from 
our team in each position, and you 
get a point for every position you 
win vs the two other teams. I’m 
happy to report that your Cum-
berland team won the league by a 
landslide, losing only 4 points over 
the entire season! 

Joe Burkel
Rifle Chairman

The winner of the New Jersey State High 
Power Championship, Tom Foster, for the 
“many-ith” time.

The 2023 Tri-County High Power League 
Championship Team.  Standing, left 
to right: Al Lihou, Rob McKenzie, and 
Captain, Joe Burkel.  Kneeling, left, Kevin 
Tunney and Lee Nugent. 
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Mid Range Rifle Report
On September 3, 2023 our Cum-

berland Riflemen Inc. hosted the 
New Jersey Mid Range & F -Class 
600 yard State Championship, 
with 21 competitors attending. The 
course of fire for the match is 60 
shots, fired in three 20 shot strings, 
for a possible score of 600.  Any safe 
rifle (bolt or semiautomatic) in any 
center fire caliber between .223 and 
.35 may be used with either iron 
sights or scopes, with no limitation 
on the power of the scope.   Howev-
er, muzzle brakes are not permitted.

Club member Joe Fogg, who is 
the Match Director, was the Mid 
Range Sling State Champion. 
Dennis Morocco was the F-Class 
Champion.  Congratulations to 
both !

The first match of 2024 is sched-
uled for April 7th with matches 
scheduled for the 1st Sunday of the 
month April thru October.  These 
matches are open to all shooters, 
not just club members.  So, come 
out to a match, look at the equip-
ment, ask questions and come back 
for the next monthly match.

The match dates, course of fire, 
information on how to preregister 
for the matches 
are posted on 
Cumberland-
Matches.com.

Walt Schmidlin
Chairman

Joe Fogg, right, the NJ State Mid-Range winner, is presented the award by Chairman, Walt 
Schmidlin. 

Dennis Morocco, right, The NJ State F-Class winner, is presented 
the award by Chairman, Walt Schmidlin. 



The Cumberland MagazineThe Cumberland Magazine Page 11

Cumberland Riflemen Junior Program
Another year is in the books for 

our Cumberland Riflemen Junior 
Program, and we are starting to 
face a problem that I would like 
to address for the 2024 year. That 
problem is that of our Junior 
Members beginning to age out of 
participating in our program. Our 
program starts at the age of ten (10) 
and goes to eighteen (18) years of 
age. Unfortunately, as our mem-
bers hit the mid to late teens, their 
schedules also become busier with 
sports and work schedules, as well 
as dating and other social events.

In the future, I will be looking to 
revamp our Junior Program, con-
centrating on the 10-15 year olds 
who will stick with the program for 
multiple years. In addition, I will be 
looking to change our agenda to in-
clude training sessions as well as a 
number of local competition events 
throughout the season.

Our Junior Program is open to 

young women and men in the 10 
to 18 age group. In addition, we 
shoot the Winchester/NRA Match 
Programs. Parents do not need be 
members of the Cumberland Rifle-
men, so if you have any children, 
grandchildren, friends, neighbors, 
or anyone that has an interest in the 
shooting sports, please have them 
contact me at:

John Patten
Cumberland Riflemen
Executive Officer & Junior 
Program Administrator
114 Cedar Ave., Clayton, NJ 08312
Cell: 609-970-1546
Email: songmangler52@gmail.com
We charge a very nominal fee 

of $25.00 for the season, and that 
includes the use of the firearms, 
ammo, targets, eye and ear protec-
tion if you don’t have your own, 
and most importantly, instruction 
in the safe use of firearms. Most of 
the adult supervision is conducted by NRA Certified Instructors and 

Range Safety Officers. I revised 
the CRI Junior Program approx-
imately 13 years ago, and have 
watched many of our kids grow up 
and become outstanding citizens 
employed in law enforcement and 
military services. We usually meet 
every other Saturday morning 
from 10:00 am until 12:00 noon. 
A schedule will be provided once 
approved by the Board of the Cum-
berland Riflemen. We do close the 
Junior Program for the month of 
August because of high traffic vol-
ume heading past the range on the 
way to the Jersey Shore. In addition, 
August is usually the month where 
families are finishing up their vaca-
tion schedules and getting ready for 
the new school year. We start in late 
March and finish in early October.

I hope to hear from you over the 
Winter Months and will keep you 
advised as to our happenings.

This “Chairman” of the Plinking Range has 
been stationed there since I became a mem-
ber.  Some day it needs to be bronzed.


